
 UNAPPROVED 
SENIOR ADVISORY BOARD 

Minutes of the October 6, 2014 Meeting 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 in the meeting room of the Oak Ridge 
Senior Center by Chairperson Elizabeth Batchelor.   
 
ECAB members present: Elizabeth Batchelor, Lynne Burchell, Gene Dunaway, 
William Pryor, Alfred Skyberg, Robert Smallridge, and Wendy Williams. 
 
ECAB members absent:  Dave McCoy 
 
Also present:  Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager, Oak Ridge Senior Center. 
 
VISITORS:    City Council Candidates Eric Tobler, Kelly Callison, Anne Garcia-
Garland, Ellen Smith, Doc Savara and Jon Hetrick, Interim Recreation and Parks 
Director 
 
MINUTES APPROVAL:  There was not a quorum for the September 8, 2014 
meeting 
 
APPEARANCE OF CITIZENS 
 
There were no citizens to bring items not on the agenda. 
 
REPORTS 
 
SENIOR CENTER RECREATION MANAGER REPORT 
 
Linda McGhee reported the following: 
 

1. Copies of the Senior Center September Calendar of events were 
distributed and reviewed.  

2. The final guitar class for 2014 was held on October 3rd and will resume 
the 2nd Friday in January.  

3. There will be a lunch and learn on Mail Fraud that will be held on 
October 8th. Please sign up in the office by October 6th.  

4. Drivers Safety Class will be held on November 5th and 6th from 9:30 
a.m. to 1:30 p.m. The cost is $15 for AARP members and $20 for Non 
members.  

5. We will be having a walk at noon on October 21st at the Civic Center. 
Please check with the desk regarding weather related postponements 
or cancellations.  

6. Munsey Pharmacy will be giving flu shots on October 27th from 9 a.m. 
to noon.  
 
 

 
RECENT ACTIONS OF CITY COUNCIL 
 



Elizabeth Batchelor spoke about City Council changing positions for the Senior 
Advisory Board to be At-Large positions. 
 
OAK RIDGE SENIOR FOUNDATION REPORT 
 
None 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
.Gene Dunaway mentioned that Don Dare may be available for a Lunch and 
Learn at the Senior Center in either November or December.  
  
NEW BUSINESS 
  
City Council Candidates were invited to attend the meeting and speak for 3-5 
minutes on their positions regarding both Senior Citizen issues and general Oak 
Ridge issues.  Eric Tobler, Kelly Callison, Anne Garcia-Garland, Ellen Smith and 
Doc Savara were all present and spoke to the Senior Advisory Board.  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
ElderWatch will meet on October 16th at 10:00 a.m. at the Clinton Church of God. 
Someone will be speaking about a senior transportation program in Maryville. 
 
Lynne Burchell spoke about the Project Lifesaver Program and mentioned the at 
She would be willing to come and speak with groups about the program.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 9:56 a.m. 
 
 
Submitted by           ___________________________ 

Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager  
 
 
 
____________________________ 
Elizabeth Batchelor, Board Chairperson 


